
 

 

Cabinet Meeting: Monday, 05 August 2024 
 
Question from:  Councillor Leigh MBE 
 
Question to:  Councillor Danielle Durrans 
 
There is no time to lose in opposing the incinerator planned for Sowerby Bridge. The 

situation is intolerable for local residents and communities. At the recent full Council 

meeting, we passed a motion requesting that the Leader and Chief Executive write to 

the Secretary of State for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs to ask for a nationwide 

pause on all incinerator applications. Please confirm if this letter has been sent and 

provide a copy. 

 
Response 
 
As agreed at Full Council, the attached letter has been sent to the Secretary of State, 
the Right Honourable Steve Reed.  
 
 


